
June 27, 2017 

 

 

Mr. Bert K. Haggett 

FOIA, Privacy Act and Litigation Team, DCSINT 

Department of the Army 

(DAMI-CIS(L)) Pentagon 2D481 

Washington, D.C.  20310-1001 

 

Re:  Review of Clemard Joseph Charles File 

 

Dear Mr. Haggett: 

 

In the Spring of 1997, Mr. Joseph Masih and I visited Ms. Elaine Rogic, Chief of the Investigative 

Records Repository,  reviewed the file on Clemard Joseph Charles, and requested that IRR conduct 

declassification review in accordance with Section 6 of the JFK Act.  Subsequently, she transferred a 

copy of that file to you for declassification review in accordance with established procedures for that 

type of file. 

 

At your invitation, Mr. Masih and I reviewed the file again in your office and flagged those pages that 

we felt qualified as assassination-related records; you agreed to conduct declassification review in 

accordance with Section 6 of the JFK Act. 

 

Confirming my conversation with you of November 28, 1997, I writing to request that you complete 

declassification review of the applicable portions of this file, and transfer said pages to the 

Assassination Records Review Board, no later than February 28, 1997, with any desired 

postponements identified, along with evidence supporting those postponements. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Douglas Horne 

Chief Analyst for Military Records 

 

cc: Ms. Elaine Rogic (Chief, IRR) 



Col. James R. Moore, USA (DAPA-ZXI) 

 

 

 

 


